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From the desk ofé      Reverend Thomas Davenport 

Autumn is here! 

 
I love the fall colors, especially Maple trees. I love the  
smell of Autumn, the apples, the cider, the cool weather 
that reminds me to wear a light jacket. 
 
I like the signs of the harvest, the corn stalks tied togeth-
er, the pumpkins, the fields plowed and the barns full of 
the fruits of our labor. The ground is ready for the short 
season of winter, and the nutrients are returning to the 
soil, preparing for the next planting. 
 
The seasons of the life of the Church have a parallel to the farmland.  
There are times that the crops are growing and green, and then the harvest 
comes.  
 
The winter is a time of rest and preparation and then the planting begins again 
in the spring. The Church is the same way, each Church has a season of 
growth and rich fellowship. Later, there is a time of when we live into our 
heritage and tradition, the autumn. There are also seasons of winter, when 
things look as if they are dying, but fear not, they are seasons of rest, and 
preparation for the next planting. 
 
Our church is experiencing the autumn. We have enjoyed the growing sea-
son, we have reaped the harvest, and are now looking at winter. But fear not, 
for we are preparing the fields for new planting. 
 
This planting is going to take some work, and in spite of us feeling like the old 
John Deere tractor is not what it used to be, our God is a God of abundance 
and resurrection. We are the workers, and our strength is not in our own 
arms but our strength is in the Lord our God who made the heavens and the 
earth. 
 
So fear not! And as we start to clear out the old corn stalks, we might be 
tempted to hold on to them, for sentimental sake, but God is calling us to get 
the ground ready for the new planting. Plow the fields, mulch and prepare. It 
might not look like the lush green fields for a bit, but it is only winter for a 
season, and the planting and growing are next.  
 
When your pastor (me) preaches a sermon about starting something new, it 
is because I believe in the wonderful seasons of life that God is presenting us. 
I believe that God is wanting to do a new thing. Letõs all get ready for the 
green times ahead. 

Pastor Thom 
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Head Usher for October:   Dan Miley 

Trustee on Duty for October:   Dave Schmitt 

October 2017 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 
9:15 Adult  
Sunday Sch. 

 
10:30 Worship 

 

2 

Boy Scouts 
6-8:30 SH/
Gym 

 

3 

Meet Your 
Muslim  

Neighbor 6pm 
PUMC 

4 

6:30 Chimes 
7:30 Choir 

5 

UMW Potluck 
6pm 

Girl Scouts 
6:30-7:30 
CL & CR 
Basketball 
6:30-8 - Gym 

6 

Cub Scouts 
6:30-8 - Gym 

7 

8 

9:00 SPRC 
9:15 Adult  
Sunday Sch. 
10:30 Worship 
11:30 Charge 
Conference 

9 

Blood Drive 
Noon-5:45 pm 

 
Boy Scouts 
6-8:30 SH/
Gym 

10 
Family Fun 
Night 6pm 

11 
6:30 Chimes 
7:30 Choir 

12 
Basketball 
6:30-8-Gym 

13 
Cub Scouts 
6:30-8 - Gym 

14 

15 
7:45 Menôs 

Bkfst-Michelles 
 

9:15 Adult  
Sunday Sch. 

 
10:30 Worship 

16 
Boy Scouts 
6-8:30 SH/
Gym 

17 
Family Fun 
Night 6pm 

18 
6:30 Chimes 
7:30 Choir 

19 
Girl Scouts 
6:30-7:30 
CL & CR 
Preschool  

Parents Mtg 6:30
-8 SH 

Trustee Mtg  
7 pm 

Basketball 6:30 

20 
Cub Scouts 
6:30-8 - Gym 

21 
Preschool Fall 
Carnival 

10-3pm SH/Gym 
 

Baby Shower 
Noon-5 Nancy 
Lenz Lounge 

22 
9:15 Adult  
Sunday Sch. 

 
10:30 Worship 

23 
Boy Scouts 
6-8:30 SH/
Gym 

 
Finance Comm 
Mtg 7pm 
Conf. Rm. 

24 
Family Fun 
Night 6pm 

 
Leadership 
Council Mtg 
7 pm Lounge 

25 
6:30 Chimes 
7:30 Choir 

26 
Basketball 
6:30-8 - Gym 

27 
Cub Scouts 
Party 4-8:30 
SH/Kit/Gym 

28 
Tai Chi Party 
5-10 pm 
SH/Kit 

29 
9:15 Adult  
Sunday Sch. 

 
10:30 Worship 

 
Trunk or Treat! 
2-4 pm 

30 
Boy Scouts 
6-8:30 SH/
Gym 

31 
Family Fun 
Night 6pm 
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   SEPTEMBER ATTENDANCE  

                   WORSHIP SUNDAY SCHOOL 
9/3    57   -  
9/10  113  19 
9/17    95  17 
9/24       75                17 

1  Richard Campbell 

1  Connor Miley 

2  Greg Kolich 

4  Patricia Parker 

4  David Cooper 

5  Gen Parker 

6  Sue DeWard 

6  Kay Wynn 

7  Mary Kennedy 

9  Maisie Stears 

11 Carol Jones 

12 Christopher Ireland 

16 Leah Opdycke 

16 Sophie Opdycke 

17 Marie Mahieu 

 

17 Molly Moore 

19 Cameron Gumper 

19 Kelly Hancox 

19 Don Main 

21 Aiden Smith 

22 Phyllis Bowers 

23 Nancie Closson 

23 Marjorie Schmitt 

24 Hannah Gillespie 

24 Rev. Thom Davenport 

26 Robert OõBoyle 

26 Haley Smith 

27 Jenny Opdycke 

30 Helen Norris 

30 Virginia Overloop 

15  Harold & Joy Minor (ô77) 

19  Howard & Kim Campbell (ô85) 

Dear PUMC family,  

 

Please accept our heartfelt thanks for your care and 

friendship over the past 33 years.  In sickness and health, 

for richer or poorer, through good times and struggles, you 

have been our brothers and sisters in Christ.  We will miss 

you sorely, but individually and collectively, you'll be in our 

thoughts and prayers. 

 

We'd welcome visits at 20829 W. Periwinkle Ct.,  

Plainfield, IL 60544.  

New home phone number is 815/552-2367. 

 

With deepest affection, Mike and Joyce Dennison 

WE WANT YOUR RETURNABLE CANS AND BOTTLES!  You may notice a new cardboard barrel 
in the Social Hall.     Please toss your clean cans and bottles in it for Missions.     Any returnables are 
acceptable including pop and beer.   If you have questions, ask Doyle 355-5966. 

RED CROSS BLOOD DRIVE  

October 9th 

Noon - 5:45 pm 
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Missionaries Delbert and Sandy Groves will be at Parchment United Methodist 

Church November 12, 2017 to share how God is moving in the world. 

Delbert and Sandy are missionaries with the General Board of Global Ministries and 

serve in Kitwe, Zambia at the New Life Center which they established in 2001. 

Reflecting on his work in Africa, Delbert says, "Christ not only saves us from our sin-
ful, selfish nature, but He heals the body and mind so we can discover all that He 
has for us to live out a new life filled with purpose and hope. I love watching God 
work!" 
Come and hear the story, as they will be bringing the message, and sharing after at our 

Coffee, Tea and Conversation. We will receive our usual offering for the Groves Mission that day. 
 
 

Weaving the Future: connectional conversations 
  

Bishop David Bard will be at Holland First UMC on Monday, October 2 to host a 
dialog on the subject of human sexuality and The United Methodist Church. 
ñWeaving the Future: connectional conversationsò is an opportunity for individuals 
across the state to share their hopes, dreams and concerns about the official posi-
tion of The United Methodist Church as it relates to individuals who identify as Les-
bian, Gay, Bisexual, Transgendered, or Queer. 
 
At the 2016 General Conference, delegates approved a proposal from the Council of 
Bishops to form a commission to explore how the church might live with grace with 
one another in light of significant differences on LGBTQ inclusion. In November 
2016, each bishop was asked by the Council to organize conversations in his or her 

area parallel to the work of the Commission on a Way Forward. 
 
ñI invite Michigan United Methodists to gather with hearts and minds open to each other and to Godôs Spirit as 
together we discuss our differences and also our hopes and dreams for The United Methodist Church,ò Bishop 
Bard said. He added, ñIt is my expectation that as followers of Jesus we will gather to listen deeply to each 
other and take from these conversations not only a more profound understanding of both shared values and 
differences, but also a renewed commitment to compassionate and intelligent conversation even when the top-
ics are difficult.ò  

http://kalamazoodistrict.us11.list-manage1.com/track/click?u=25b9fbc0534065b0d8bcca4fd&id=3702953cea&e=480d1f459a
http://kalamazoodistrict.us11.list-manage1.com/track/click?u=25b9fbc0534065b0d8bcca4fd&id=3702953cea&e=480d1f459a
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ADVENT BY CANDLELIGHT, December 7, 2017, 6:30 pm  

 

Big changes are coming!  An elegant look, but much less responsibility for hostesses!  No dishes to bring, no 

table clothes, or table settings!  The emphasis will still be on the meaningful program of scripture, stories, 

and wonder music offerings.  Hostesses may offer a dessert for the beautifully set buffet table in the middle 

of the room -or not!  Hostesses will invite friends and neighbors to fill their table seating eight.  As in the 

past,  however, we will need hostesses for tables reserved for, or to include, our own  Parchment UMC 

guests.  We hope you will join our hostessing team on Dec 7 - a pretty effortless commitment!  

 

For questions, or to join the team, call Kay Miller, 203-7741.  Our program team are Joy Sandefur, Cheryl 

Baker, and Kay Miller.  

 

Watch for more details!  If needed, let us  know if you could provide a dessert for the buffet table.  

 

Put the December 7 Advent by  Candlelight event on your calendar!!!  
 

(A PUMW sponsored event).  

HOLIDAY BAZAAR  

Fall is here and the Holiday Bazaar is only a few weeks away!  The annual Holiday Bazaar will be held on 

Saturday, November 11, 9:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. in the Social Hall.  We look forward to your support and do-

nations of homemade gifts and food items.  You can drop off your items for the bazaar on Thursday and 

Friday, November 9-10, between 9:00 a.m. ð 6:00 p.m. in the Social Hall. 

 

The format will be similar to last year with an amazing food display, a beautiful quilt to raffle, gifts from the 

Missions Committee, and a few select vendors including our own Tom Woolworth.  There will be gift bas-

kets galore ð if you have items to donate for the gift baskets, please see Verda Clark or Donna Sandefur, 

and please remember that contributions to the baskets should be in addition to your contribution of crafts 

and baked goods.   

 

Coffee and donuts will be provided for workers and guests this year.  Lunch will be available mid-day.  

Through our advertising efforts, weõre hoping to announce the Holiday Bazaar to an even greater audience 

this year through yard signs, social media and personal invitations to our neighboring churches.  

TRUNK OR TREAT ! 

Sunday, October 29, 2017 

2-4 pm 

 

Halloween Fun Includes: 

Games 

Haunted Hallway 

Refreshments 

Decorated (car) Trunks with candy and treat giveaways! 

Costume Contest at 3:30 pm 

Sponsored by the Parchment United Methodist Church Education Committee 

225 Glendale Boulevard 

Parchment, MI 

(269) 344-0125 



 

 

BLESSING OF THE BACKPACKS 

AUGUST 27, 2017 
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